
How to tackle the virus

The government waited until the virus had fallen to very low levels. It then
began a gradual relaxation of controls, essential to economic recovery and
allowing freedoms back.

Its policy to control the virus switched to testing people to seek to ensure
that all those with it or in contact with carriers self isolated, so the rest
of us could lead a more normal life. It added to the measures by still not
allowing some sectors to go back to work, and insisting on varying measures
of social distancing for everyone.

With more testing today more cases of the virus are being identified, and the
graph is going up again, as it has already done in places like Spain and
France. So far it seems to be spreading more amongst the younger and fitter,
so there are still not so many severe cases and deaths. Some say this pattern
will continue. Others think it is only a matter of time before more
vulnerable people get it and the serious cases rises.

The government and Councils turned to local lockdowns as a supplement to
testing and isolating more people.In places where there was a surge in cases
normal life was further interrupted to seek to control the spread. Now the
government is moving back to national restrictions again as the cases still
increase.

Yesterday the PM said he now wanted the NHS to develop a much faster test so
people could get the result shortly after taking it. He would want to see a
massive increase in the number of tests, perhaps a fifty fold increase on
current levels. The idea is we could go to an event but be tested on the way
in. Meanwhile current levels in excess of 200,000 tests a day are not backed
up by sufficient laboratory capacity to give quick results, and some people
are being told to wait several days or travel very long distances to get a
test.

It leaves people asking some questions. Why can’t the NHS test more people
locally? When will the current testing system be fixed? Who is now working on
a rapid test and how many would it be possible to make when there is one? How
will the public react to a prolonged period of restrictions on freedoms? How
much more economic damage will be incurred if the virus does continue to
flare up?

The reason for the Single market
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legislation

The government’s Single market Bill is a necessary piece of legislation to
ensure the smooth running of the UK’s single market and customs union, and to
provide the base for our independent trade policy after leaving the EU single
market and trade policy on January 1. At the time of the Withdrawal Agreement
and Political Declaration the EU signed up to two important propositions.
They agreed that  the core of our new relationship with them would be a free
trade agreement with  no tariffs, and they would respect UK sovereignty. If
the EU keeps to its promises there will be no need for the arrangements
envisaged for the Irish border in  the current legislation. If they do  not
pursue these promises then the UK government has the right under Clause 38 of
the EU Withdrawal Act to establish control over its borders and trade,
notwithstanding  the Withdrawal Agreement. This is expressly recorded in UK
law. It was also clear to the EU at the time when we legislated in this way
that was the UK’s understanding of the Withdrawal Agreement, as we put it
into primary legislation.

Qualifications for the class of 2021

Yesterday I raised in the Commons some questions about how exams should be
set and marked and how standards of our main educational qualifications
should be upheld for the class of 2020.

Ofqual has come up with ways of modifying the exams for next year to take
into account the interruption to education experienced by pupils in some
schools who did not teach a full timetable from March to September by on line
means. It has also changed arrangements for field work and oral exams to
respond to CV 19 social distancing rules.

As a result pupils will be offered more choice in content for the exams in
History, Geography and Ancient History. In English literature pupils will be
able to take three of the four blocs of work for the exam. Fieldwork in
Geography and Geology will be dropped and the questions on it in the written
papers. Foreign languages and English will no longer have a formal oral or
spoken language requirement.

It is important next year that we get back to an exam based system. Ofqual
and the Exam Boards are still considering what is best to do on dates of
exams. Should they be a bit later to give schools more time to make up for
lost teaching time this year? How much later can they go without jeopardising
University entrance procedures?

I hope they work out a system which is fair to all students and upholds the
standards established in past years. Next year they have to span the range
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from pupils who got a full education for the full syllabus between March and
July to pupils who got very little formal education during lock down.

Non-Covid-19 Related Work in Hospitals

I have received the enclosed response to my Parliamentary Question about Non-
Related Covid-19 work in hospitals:

The Department of Health and Social Care has provided the following answer to
your written parliamentary question (81472):

Question:
To ask the Secretary of State for Health and Social Care, what progress the
NHS has made in resuming non-covid-19 related work in hospitals and surgeries
in England. (81472)

Tabled on: 28 August 2020

Answer:
Edward Argar:

The National Health Service has continued to progress with resuming non-
COVID-19 services. There was an increase of 13% in patients beginning their
first cancer treatment within 31 days following a decision to treat in June
2020 compared to May, whilst the number of completed admitted pathways
following a consultant-led referral for treatment increased by 73% over the
same period.

As the NHS has continued to restore services, further guidance was issued to
local NHS providers and commissioners on 31 July outlining the next phase of
the NHS response to COVID-19 and concurrent non-COVID-19 activity. The focus
is on accelerating the return of non-COVID-19 health services to near-normal
levels, including making full use of available capacity between now and
winter, whilst also preparing for winter demand pressures. This will be done
alongside continued vigilance in light of any further COVID-19 spikes locally
and possibly nationally.

The answer was submitted on 09 Sep 2020 at 10:52.

My contribution to the Debate on the
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Extradition (Provisional Arrest) Bill
(Lords) – Schedule – Power of arrest
for extradition purposes, 8 September

We had a good debate earlier today, but I hope the Minister will come back to
this House erelong on a couple of important issues explored in the earlier
debate. The first is the protection of British citizens who are the object of
one of these extradition requirements once we have entered into these
agreements. My right hon. Friend for Haltemprice and Howden (Mr David Davis)
made a powerful speech about how we need to look carefully at the conditions
offered to people when they are taken abroad on charges, particularly as they
may be innocent and particularly when the most serious offences that most of
us had in mind when these extradition regimes were drawn up may not be
involved. We all wish to keep our country safe and we all understand that we
need reciprocal agreements to do that. We wish such agreements to be used to
pursue those who are violent and commit the most serious crimes, but we need
to think about how this can be extended and how in certain jurisdictions
where we have extradition agreements people may not be accorded the same
decent treatment we would want to accord somebody who has been charged with a
crime but who may, in the end, prove to be innocent.

We also need to come back to how we are going to handle our extradition
arrangements with other European countries. We are still not sure how that
might work out, and we fully understand that it is still the subject of
various discussions and negotiations. It is entirely prudent to make some
provision today. However, some of us think that if there is to be no European
arrest warrant when we have completed our so-called “implementation period”,
that could be an opportunity for us to have a better and more suitable
system, because the European arrest warrant had features that were not to
this country’s liking and there was an element of compromise in it, as there
has to be. I hope that we will therefore have some greater guidance on what
might materialise.

As two other speakers in this Third Reading debate have referred to a topical
issue that goes a bit wider than this Bill, perhaps I may also be permitted
briefly to do that.

I have not heard or seen anything that implies that this Government wish to
break the law or the international treaty. I have seen everything to say that
this Government take very seriously section 38 of the European (Withdrawal
Agreement) Act 2020, which was the assertion of sovereignty, and it was a
fundamental proposition of the political agreement and the withdrawal
agreement, which the EU willingly entered into, that British sovereignty was
going to be assured and central, just as it was central to that agreement
that there would be a free trade agreement. If there can be a free trade
agreement, the other legal issues fall away.

One did need to correct that wider point, but, in conclusion, this Bill is a
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necessary one. There are issues arising from it that could warrant further
thought and treatment. I hope this Government will take the advantage of that
thought which our leaving the EU can provide to look again at how in the
longer term we have a good judicial relationship—a co-operative
relationship—with the EU that is fair to both sides and to any innocent
people in Britain who may have to stand trial abroad.


